
There has not been a single idle quarter in Cambodia and
each quarter tops the previous. Here are some snippets of
my quarter:
 
GMF: I had the privilege to finally met all my cohort in
person as we gathered for our midterms in Nairobi, Kenya.
It was a packed week of learning, connecting, singing,
dancing and thanksgiving! Since midterms, our cohort has
grown closer and hence our support for the mission grew.
We also have new exciting projects to collaborate and work
to achieve as GMF 2021-2023.

SWH: We began this quarter with a housewarming party.
We also celebrated Thanksgiving at the dorm and at church.
This year we are so happy to have 7 of our students
graduate and although due to our second COVID outbreak,
we had to cancel the Graduation and Christmas party we
still exchanged gifts and prayed together. We are also ready
with our SWH choir conducted by Agustinus to end the year
with a wonderful memory and excitement for 2023.

GBGM Cambodia: The GMF and GM Commissioning for this
year were held in Cambodia and we had the privilege to be
part of the opening and also perform as the GBGM choir.
We also had the honor of welcoming Roland Fernandes,
General Secretary of GBGM and UMCOR. It was truly
wonderful hosting our guests. We ended this December
with an enjoyable and meaningful Christmas party as we all
prepared to close the year and start 2023 with renewed
dedication and gratitude to our Lord Jesus Christ.

"Love is patient and

kind..." as we sing

these lines every
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in the Bible. I
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God for the

community I found
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through the year

2022!
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2022 ended all too suddenly and I am filled with
gratitude. As we celebrated Christmas and the end of
the year 2022 (my first year to be entirely away from
home) the community I found here through Christ left
no space for loneliness but love, joy, celebration, and
fellowships. As we begin to countdown the 5 remaining
months as a GMF I request your continuous love,
prayer, and support. I praise God and would like to
express my sincere gratitude to you all for being an
important part of my mission and my life, as I continue
to engage, connect and grow. May the good Lord
continue to bless you.  - In prayers, Rachel.

To follow our Ministry Updates find us on Facebook:
Susanna Wesley House in Phnom Penh: SWHinPP
TO SUPPORT: CLICK HERE or scan the QR to view my bio & advance link
Missionary Advance: #3022641

LAST QUARTER FOR 2022 CAMBODIA IN PICTURES!

https://web.facebook.com/SWHinPP/?_rdc=1&_rdr
https://umcmission.org/missionary-bio/3022637-2/

